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WELCOME BACK 

We hope you had a lovely  

half term break. 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER 
The photographer will be in school on 

Monday morning to take class and team 
photographs of the children. When the 

proof cards are received they will be sent 
home and orders can then be placed 

online directly with John Hunt 

Photography. If you have any school 
sports kits at home please would you 

send these back on Monday morning. 
 

KS2 FENCING 
As the school photographer is in school on 

Monday, there will not be any fencing 
session on Monday 10th June, but this was 

taken into consideration at the time of 

arranging the sessions with Mr Lomax so 
those who signed up for fencing have not 

been charged for this. If anyone would 
still like to take part there are some 

places still available.   
 

YEAR 3 DESIGN AND TECHNOLOGY 
Further to our text earlier this week, 

please could the children in Year 3 begin 

to collect cardboard egg boxes (ideally the 
ones which hold six eggs) for use in 

Design and Technology. Please could any 
that are collected be brought into class by 

Friday 21st June. Thank you 

 
YEAR 6 MUSEUM VISIT 

The children in Year 6 will be visiting the 
Infantry Museum and the Museum of 

Lancashire on Tuesday. Don’t forget that 
the children will need a packed lunch and 

suitable shoes and waterproof coat as 

they are walking to Fulwood Barracks. 
 
 

STARLIGHT CHARITY BAGS 
Thank you to those parents and carers 

that supported our charity bag collection 

on Monday. We raised £17.10 for school. 
 

 
 

RECEPTION: LILLY 

YEAR 1:  EISA 
YEAR 2:  HANNAH 

YEAR 3:  SAM AND EMILY 
YEAR 4:  SAIMA 

YEAR 5:  MIA 

YEAR 6:  ARJUN 

 
 

INVOLVEMENT IN SCHOOL 

Thank you to the Parents, Carers and 

Grandparents that have supported the events 
that have taken place in school this week. We 

have had our environment litter picks for KS1 
and KS2, improvement to school area sessions 

for KS1 and KS2, Phonics sessions for 

Reception and Year 1 as well as KS2 Parental 
Drop In sessions. Thank you also to Mr Taylor 

for lending school a set of litter pickers. 
 

OUTDOOR PE KIT 
From September 2019 we will be introducing 

an outdoor PE kit for all children. Pupils will be 
required to have a plain navy blue zip through 

hoodie, plain navy blue jogging pants and 

trainers. This together with the yellow polo top 
will form the new outdoor kit which can be 

bought at local supermarkets with prices 
starting at around £4.00. 

 

POWAR 
POWAR the council for children and young 
people with special educational needs and 

disabilities have created a survey for young 
people with SEND to share what they think is 
the top issue for them. Once the results are in 

POWAR will create a campaign to raise 
awareness of and tackle the issue. POWAR 
would like to hear the voice of children and 

young people through this survey and ask that 
you share it with your child/young person so 
POWAR can hear as many views as possible. 

EmPOWAR Your Voice Survey 
For more information about the POWAR 

council please click the link below, and get in 
contact if your child/young person would like to 

get involved. New members are always 
welcome! 

POWAR participation group - Lancashire 
County Council 

 

(Press CTRL+Click to view the links) 
 

SPORTS DAY 

We added some dates to the newsletter dated  

26th April for upcoming events you may wish to 
keep handy. Our Sports Day this year is 

Friday 5th July, with a reserve day of Friday 
12th July. KS1 will be in the morning and  

KS2 will be in the afternoon.  
 
 

 
 

RECEPTION: EVELYN 

YEAR 1:  HARVEY 
YEAR 2:  EILIDH 

YEAR 3:  NOAH 
YEAR 4:  KAYLA 

YEAR 5:  HARIS 

YEAR 6:  ------- 

 
 

 

MONDAY 10th JUNE 
 School Photographer 

 No fencing this week 
 Ballet 

 

TUESDAY 11th JUNE 
 BMA Keyboard Lessons 
 Ballet  
 Year 6 Museum Visit 

 
 

WEDNESDAY 12th JUNE 
 8.00am KS2 Dance Club 
 Year 4 Swimming 
 KS1 RNLI Visit   
 KS1 Phonics  
 Girls Kwik Cricket Match 

 Parent Meeting for new 
Reception admissions in 
September 6.30pm 

 
 

THURSDAY 13th JUNE 
 BMA Guitar Lessons 
 KS1 Phonics 
 Boys Cricket Match  

 
 

FRIDAY 14th JUNE 
 Girls Football with Mrs 

Buck (3.20pm – 4.15pm) 
 KS1 Phonics 
 Sports Festival at UCLAN 

Sports Arena 
 Church Club 3.20pm–4.00pm 

 
 

NAME LABELS  

If you are considering buying 
any name labels for uniform 

and school items, the PTFA will 
receive commission for any 

labels ordered via STIKINS. We 
have attached details to this 

week’s newsletter. When 

ordering please ensure that you 
quote our fundraising number 

which is 35371. 
 

SCHOOL LUNCH MENU 
WC 10/06/19   

WEEK 3 

 

 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Stanley, Noah, Elliot  
and Caitlin. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/EmPOWAR
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/youthzone/need-to-know/powar-participation-group/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/youthzone/need-to-know/powar-participation-group/


 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parent / Carer, 
 

This letter is to inform you that our school is participating in the Operation Encompass partnership scheme, 

between local schools, academies, colleges, community health agencies and Lancashire Police. 
 

Operation Encompass was set up to provide early reporting to schools etc about any domestic abuse 

incidents that occur outside of school hours to which a young person attending Longsands has been 

exposed, and which might then have an impact on their schooling the following day. This information will be 

shared throughout the year, including school holidays and the weekends. 
 

Information will only be shared with the school by the police where it is identified that a young person was 

present, witnessed or was involved in a domestic abuse incident . 
 

A nominated member of school, known as the Encompass Key adult, will have access to this information on 

a secure and confidential email set up just for this purpose. The key adult at Longsands is myself as 

Designated Safeguarding Lead. I will be able to use the information passed on to ensure we are able to 

make provision for possible difficulties experienced by children or their families. The information is kept 

confidential and I will only share it on a needs to know basis, for instance to teaching staff of the child. It will 

not be shared with other children. 
 

This initiative has been implemented across the whole of the Lancashire Police area. If you would like some 

information about it, you can view it online at www.operationencompass.org. 
 

We are keen to offer the best support possible for our children and a recent review of Operation 

Encompass showed that is beneficial and supportive for all those involved. 
 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs SA Mckeown 

Acting Head 

 
 

 

Longsands C P School 

Longsands Lane 

Fulwood  

Preston  

PR2 9PS 

http://www.operationencompass.org/


 

OUTDOOR PE KIT FOR ALL PUPILS 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Jogging bottoms may have elasticated bottoms if you prefer, and together with a pair of trainers and 

the normal yellow polo shirt will form our outdoor PE kit that each child will require from September 

2019.  

These can be bought from local supermarkets and can usually be purchased from around £4.00. 

  








